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ADJOURNED MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Tuesday, 19th September  2006 
MOTION NO. 7

 
MOTION:  Councillor Derek Keating

That the Manager would please provide an up-to-date and detailed report on progress made to build the Council's first Skate Park. Specifically would the Manager please report on the local consultation process which I requested at the outset, with the delegation from the local Skate Board Club regarding the design, lay-out and materials to be used in the Skate Park, and the time scale for the building and completion of this Skate Park
Report:
Work on the Skatepark in Griffeen Valley Park, Lucan is at a very advanced stage. All the work on the skatepark to date has been completed satisfactorily.  The fencing is also in place and we are waiting for a turnstile as a further control system to be fitted and slight modifications to part of the fence to be completed to improve security.  Until this is done a palisade fence around the skatepark will remain in place to prevent access into the site.

Work will continue on fitting the CCTV and floodlighting.  The CCTV will be hooked up to monitors in the Sports and Leisure Centre and access to the skatepark will be controlled from there. 

The works have been examined by RoSPA - The Royal Society for the Prevention of Accidents.  RoSPA has the expertise and authority to certify that the facility complies with the current standards and is safe to use and in their report have identified two minor issues that need to be attended to. As soon as the facility has been certified and all safety and control measures in place the facility can be used by the skateboarders. It is anticipated that the facility will be open to skateboarders by the end of this month.

Discussions have taken place with the leisure Centre management, local skaters and the SDCC Arts officer about the graffiti which has recently appeared on the leisure centre.  It has been agreed that we will construct a wall especially for graffiti artists alongside the skatepark.  This is currently being designed and may possibly incorporate seating.

The signage for the skatepark has been designed and approved.  The company contracted to make the signs will be in a position to provide these shortly.

Public consultation on the project took place as part of the Part 8 Public Consultation process and there was extensive consultation with the local skatepark club throughout and the club members were an integral part of the design process. The final design of the proposed skateboard park has been agreed following extensive discussions between personnel from the Parks Department, members of the Lucan Skatepark Club and the contractor.  
The skatepark will be a concrete construction.  The base is a 150mm thick reinforced concrete slab.  The grade of concrete is C35 with reinforcement A393 mesh.  This high specification concrete and reinforcement will prevent the needs for any expansion joints.  A float finish will be applied resulting in a super smooth surface, seamless and flawless- perfect for BMX riders, skateboarders and in-line skaters
The skatepark will comply with BS PAS 35 and other relevant BS requirements
The contractor will provide a 20 year warranty on all concrete structures against major depreciation and structural failure. 
